
 

The Weekly Scribe 
APRIL 8, 2018 

Sunday, April 8, 2018 
8:00 a.m. Worship  
9:20 a.m. Faith Formation  
10:30 a.m. Worship 
5:00 p.m. South Shore Brass Band Rehearsal (S) 
6:00 p.m. Circle (High School Youth Ministry) 
 
Monday, April 9, 2018 
6:30 p.m. Stephen Ministry Supervision (209) 
7:00 p.m. Financial Advisory Committee (107) 
 
Tuesday, April 10, 2018 
9:30 a.m. Lutheran Braille Workers (CH) 
1:00 p.m. Grief Support Group (107) 
1:00 p.m. Priscilla Circle (209) 
5:30 p.m. LLP Board Meeting (119) 
7:00 p.m. Council (209) 
7:15 p.m. Women’s Bible Study (120) 
 
Wednesday, April 11, 2018 
9:00 a.m. Quilters (CH) 
6:00 p.m. Confirmation Class (YR) 
7:00 p.m. Christian Growth (107) 

CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH 

2610 Campbell Street 

Valparaiso, IN 46385 

219-462-6660 + 219-462-2168 Fax 
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2018 CHURCH COUNCIL OFFICERS 
President: Phil McGuire 
Vice President: Roy Summerville 
Treasurer: John Obermann 
Secretary: Janet Casbon 
 

2018 COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Christian Education:  Brian Niksch 
Christian Growth:  Sue McPherson 
Church Property:  Marla Niksch 
Hospitality & Outreach:  Sara Long 
Social Ministry:  Irene Adams 
Stewardship: Tim Sutherland 
Worship & Music: Dorothy Bass 
Youth:  Erin Schmidgall 
LLP Board Representative:  Kris Trapp 
Youth Representative: Anthony Summerville 

LWR QUILTERS  
2018 Quilt Count:  195 
 

LWR/CLC Baby Care Kits Project 
2018 Goal: 500 
Kits Completed: 300 
 

LWR/CLC Fabric Project 
2018 Goal: 150  
Kits Completed: 40 
 

LWR/CLC Personal Care Kits 
Kits Completed: 540 
 

Lutheran Braille Workers 
Books Completed in 2017:  819 

DONėT FORGETğ 

 

Christ in our Home and Our 

Daily Bread, daily devotionals 

are available for everyone to take 

home.  They are located 

in the Gathering Area, 

Church Hall and near the church 

offices.   AC = Activity Center; CH = Church Hall; GP = Gathering Place;  

K = Kitchen;  MR = Music Room; S = Sanctuary; YR = Youth Room;  

107 = Brideôs Room; 119 & 120 = Rooms by Gathering Place;  

209 = Conference Room; 221 & 222 = Rooms by Church Hall 

WORSHIP ATTENDANCE  
 

April 1, 2018 
8:00 a.m. 201 
9:30 a.m. 407 
11:00 a.m. 126 

 

Please call the church office to make us aware if you or a loved one 

has been  admitted to the hospital. Although some hospitals ask 

about your church affiliation during the admitting process, they 

do not always call to let us know that you are there.   

Thursday, April 12, 2018 
6:45 p.m. Boy Scouts PLC (221) 
7:00 p.m. Boy Scouts (CMT (222) 
7:00 p.m. Girl Scouts (AC) 
7:00 p.m. Choir Rehearsal (MR) 
7:00 p.m. Our Carriage Support Group (107) 
 
Saturday, April 14, 2018 
8:00 p.m. AA Meeting (YR) 
 
Sunday, April 15, 2018 
8:00 a.m. Worship  
9:20 a.m. Faith Formation  
10:30 a.m. Worship with TIF—Pre-K & Choir 
4:00 p.m. South Shore Brass Band Concert (S) 
5:30 p.m. ‘Tis a Gift Bible Study (120) 
6:00 p.m. Circle (High School Youth Ministry) 
 
Monday, April 16, 2018 
1:30 p.m. Porter County Stephen Ministry (222) 
7:00 p.m. Stewardship Meeting (209) 
7:00 p.m. Young Women’s Bible Study (107) 

Christ Lutheran Church Financial Dashboard 

General Fund 

 
 Actual  

 2018 Budget as of                
February 28, 2018 

Receipts - As of March 31, 2018 $149,194.46 $160,902.51 

Expenses - As of March 31, 2018 $163,854.04 $186,247.71 

Over/(Under) $(14,659.58) $(25,345.20) 

  Actual  
 Needed Weekly to Meet 
2018 Budgeted  Expenses  

Last Week - April 1 $20,137.13 $14,326.75 

Building Funds 

As of April 1:   

 Just Imagine Fund   Actual   Monthly mortgage payment  

Last Week—April 1 $476.00  $14,666.00  

   

Current Balance in Just Imagine $44,425.62  

   

Total Raised for the New Organ Fund $332,817.47  

Current Balance in New Organ Fund $14,520.08  

Social Ministry 

Received for March Emphasis—New 
Creations Men’s Center $2,070.00  

Received as of April 1 for April Emphasis—
Housing Opportunities & Habitat for 
Humanity $235.00  

Faith Formation Opportunities  
Sunday 9:20 a.m.  

  

April 8-The Nurse Is In 
 
April 8-April 29 ~ Telling Our Stories with Pastor Tim Knauff, Jr. "How does my story fit in God's 
story?"  (107) 
   
April 15 & April 22 - Reformation Tour with Malcolm McGawn (Church Hall) 

¶  April 15-In the Footsteps of Luther-our 2017 pilgrimage to Luther's Germany, Part 1 of 2: Luther 
 Cities. 

¶ April 22-In the Footsteps of Luther-our 2017 pilgrimage to Luther's Germany, Part 2 of 2: German 
 Culture & History 
 
Thru April 29 - Acknowledging God - This study engages text from 10 books of the Bible, Genesis, Exodus, 
Leviticus, 2 Chronicles, Psalms, Luke, John, 2 Corinthians, Hebrews, Revelations with Dave Keammerer 
(107) 
 
Thru May 2018 - Book of Revelation - A deep dive into Scripture with Walt Wangerin, Jr. (Sanctuary) 
 

Short-Term Nursery Help Needed! 
 
CLC is excited to be welcoming a new Nursery staff person!  Until that person can 
begin in June, though, we have a number of weeks to fill with volunteer help.  We are 
in need of one adult lead nursery volunteer each Sunday in April and May from 9am-
noon.  Prerequisites are a kind heart, comfort and capability with young children (infant
-3yo), and willingness to permit CLC's standard background check for children's/youth 
ministry. 
Please consider sharing your time, your gifts, and the love of Jesus with our little 
ones!  Your ministry to them is also ministry to their parents - allowing them to study 
and worship so that they are equipped to share God's love with their families. 
 
Sara Long is coordinating our volunteer effort - please be in touch with her by phone 
(see CLC directory) or email the church office and we'll forward the info to her. 
 
Many thanks, 
Pastor Erica 

mailto:pastortim@clcvalpo.org
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SAVE THE DATE!!! 

SATURDAY AUGUST 25 2018 
 

We are going to try something new this year and combine the Annual Church Picnic with our Annual Rally Day to 

Kick off the Sunday School Year into ONE EPIC CHURCH GATHERING!!!  There will be fun, games, fun, music, fun, 

fellowship, fun, bubbles, fun, way too much food to eat at one picnic and did we mention fun! We are looking for 

people to join our planning committee for this event.  If you are interested please see any member of the Christian 

Education Committee - Brian Niksch, Amy Knauff, Don MacMillan, Laura Venstrom, Ruth Cozza, Shelia Burnside or 

Pastor Erica.  
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PERSONAL CARE KITS   
 

Thank you to all who participated in our Lenten drive for personal care kits for Lutheran World Relief.  The response of all the members 
of our congregation has been most overwhelming and heartwarming.  Your generosity is greatly appreciated.  Total donations include 341 
bars of soap, 177 towels, 174 toothbrushes and $1119.00.  In addition, we were able to use two Thrivent Financial Action Team stipends 
to purchase an additional 502 bars of soap and 86 towels.  These donations will enable the packing of approximately 500 personal care 
kits.  We had already more before Lenten program started, so we are well on our way to matching last year's total of 1050 kits.  
 

Please remember, even though this program is over, the need continues.  Your continued donation of items and/or cash continues to be 
greatly appreciated and will all go to LWR to help wherever they are needed.  Please place any items you wish to donate in the tub in the 
gathering space.  Remember, the only articles we can use are listed elsewhere.  If you have any questions about what is or is not needed, 
please contact Dave Keammerer at 219-462-8447 or dnssk@frontier.com.  Thank you all for your amazing generosity.  

BRAILLE WORKERS RESUME WORK 
 

The Lutheran Braille Workers will resume meeting on Tuesdays, starting on April 10. The 
morning group meets from 8:30 – 11:00 a.m. and the afternoon group meets from 11:30 to 2:00 
p.m. New volunteers are welcome, even if you are only able to come occasionally or for shorter 
hours. Our mission is to bring God’s word to sight impaired individuals around the world. Jobs 
include page numbering, inserting paper in Braille plates, keeping the plates in numerical order, 
running the plates through a press, removing the pages from the plates, collating the pages and 
binding the pages. Most jobs can be done sitting or standing. Join us in Fellowship Hall. 

mailto:bboedeker77@gmail.com
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